
April 2, 2007
Council Chambers

The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on April 2, 2007, at 7:30 p.m.
The call to order by Mayor Warren was followed by the flag salute. Councilmembers
present were Madler, Holyk, Marbut, Weldon, and Stewart. There were visitors present.

There was a motion by Marbut, seconded by Holyk to approve the minutes of the
March 19, 2007 meeting. Motion Carried.

There was no citizen communication.

Old Business:

Mayor Warren informed the Council that the real estate purchase and sale
agreement had been completed and forwarded to the Twin Falls Lodge #180.

Mayor Warren reminded the Council about the workshop scheduled for 7:30 p.m.
on Monday, April 23, 2007.

New Business:

There was a discussion on the recent increase in the sales tax. The Mayor and
Clerk/Treasurer will continue to research the matter.

There was a discussion on the Red Fir's application to the State Gambling
Commission to obtain a public card room Class D license. A workshop on the matter
was scheduled for 7:30 p.m. on Monday, May 14,2007.

There was a building permit application presented for Tina and Steven Thomas.
There was a discussion on the application. There was a motion by Weldon, seconded by
Marbut to approve the installation of a wood stove at 306 E. Twin Falls Street provided
that the project meets setback, placement and all other applicable zoning requirements
and provided that Steven and Tina obtain the appropriate permits from Clark County and
furnish the Town with copies of the permits. Motion Carried.

Mayor Warren reminded the Council that spring clean up will be held on
Saturday, April 14th.



There was a motion by Stewart, seconded by Marbut to approve warrants # 10737
through #10759 as follows: Current Expense - $16,200.29; Fire Department - $4,762.02;
City Street - $10,659.16; Cemetery - $512.80; and Stormwater - $2,062.32. Motion
Carried.

Mayor Warren declared the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.


